
 

 

Hello fellow members.  

June is here and summer is 
under way.  Before you know 
it, the snow will be flying, so 
take a little time to enjoy the 
outdoors. 

First order of business is to 
congratulate Ethan Dyer 
from New Holstein High 
School on being selected as 
Mid-Shores $500 scholarship 
recipient. Ethan will be at-
tending Moraine Park Tech 
studying the electrical 
trades.  With a GPA of 3.679, 
a member of the Honor Soci-
ety, having a job and taking 
many trades classes, the 

committee was confident he 
will put the award to good 
use.  

The committee had a more 
difficult time choosing a re-
cipient this year, as we had a 
couple of well qualified appli-
cants. Hopefully we can get 
more students interested in 
the trades.  

Save the date:  As of now, 
we are planning to hold our 
Jerry Arenz Memorial Trap 
shoot on August 10th.  Last 
years event was a huge suc-
cess. This year we will again 
be serving ribeye steak sand-
wiches, having raffles, and 

sharing a cocktail or two af-
ter shooting.  

For our other fund raising 
event, we are hoping to be 
able to have another Parade 
of Homes.  The committee 
will start meeting soon and 
are always looking for more 
volunteers.  If you are inter-
ested in being a volunteer or 
have a project you would like 
to showcase, please let Tena 
or Julie know. 

Enjoy the summer.  It never 
lasts long enough. 

Kevin 
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Inside this issue: 

CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS: 
• June 28 Board of Direc-

tors Meeting 6:30 am at 
Seven Angels, Chilton 

• June 28 Trap Shoot Com-
mittee Meeting 6:30 am 
at Seven Angels, Chilton 

• August 10 Jerry Arenz 
Memorial Trap Shoot  
Winnebago East Shore 
Conservation Club 

• August 29 Board of Di-
rectors Meeting 6:30 am 
at Seven Angels, Chilton 

• August 29 Trap Shoot 
Committee Meeting 6:30 
am at Seven Angels, Chil-
ton 
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The    Cutting Edge 

Scholarship Recipient 
Ethan Dyer 

“I want to express my sincere apprecia-
tion to you and the Mid-Shores Home 
Builders Association for choosing me as 
the recipient of your 
scholarship. Your 
donation will help 
me to pursue my 
post-secondary edu-
cation at Moraine 
Park Technical Col-
lege.” 

Thank you again, 
Ethan Dyer 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP…the Ultimate 
Building Resource 

THANK YOU FOR RENEWING YOUR   
MEMBERSHIP! 
Best Builders LLC 
Christel & Heiberger Builders Inc. 
Drexel Building Supply 
Manitowoc Heating & Refrigeration Services 
Inc. 
Potter Building Supply 

Mid-Shores HBA offers a 3-Pay Dues 
Payment Program… 

MSHBA offers an option to pay your dues 
in three consecutive monthly payments of 
$150.00.  Your membership will take into 
effect on your final payment. A 3-Pay Dues 
payment contract will be included with 
your renewal statement. 

_________________________ 

SUMMER BOD MEETING 
June 28 at 6:30 am 

August 29 at 6:30 am 
Seven Angels, Chilton 

__________________________ 
MSHBA Earns $500 in 2022 

Membership Drive! 

MSHBA is proud to announce that we received 
$500 from NAHB’s 2022 Membership Drive.  We 
had a net growth of 2 members during the 
drive period. Congratulations and thank you for 
your commitment in ensuring a strong and 
engaged membership!!!  Contact me for a mem-
bership application to recruit a new member.   

__________________________ 

 

MSHBA IS CELEBRATING      
25 YEARS!  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR   
MEMBERSHIP AND SUPPORT! 

So far, 100% of Members have     
renewed their Membership in 

2023! 

MSHBA Membership 

2023 MSHBA OFFICERS 

President :  Kevin Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

President-Elect:  Matt Lefeber 
Wrightway Home Improvements 

920-923-0721 

Treasurer:  Julie Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

Secretary: Denise Bangart 
Envoy Mortgage 

920-522-4345 

 Past-President :   Ted Birschbach 
Birschbach Builders LLC   

920-238-9253 

2023 DIRECTORS 

Tommy Heiberger 
Christel & Heiberger Builders, Inc. 

920-898-2820 

Jerry Mallmann 
Chilton Furniture 

920-849-9023 

Dave Amel 
Premier Properties Realty, LLC 

920-980-4477 

Gail Forster 
Precision Floors & Decor 

920-400-1123 

WBA Directors 
Dan Schneider 

NAHB Delegate 
Kevin Schmitz  

NAHB Alternate Delegate 
Tommy Heiberger 
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PO Box 125 
New Holstein, WI 53061 

www.midshoreshomebuilders.com 

Executive Officer        Tena Hartwig 
2104 Mary Ave.  

New Holstein, WI 53061 
Phone (920) 898-5030 

hartwigs1@charter.net.com 

Join a Committee and Help 
Plan this Year’s Events 

You, your ideas, and your help are needed to 
build an even stronger Association. Help us 
connect with Consumers in our summer Trap 
Shoot and fall Parade of Homes by volunteer-
ing to serve on a committee.  Let me know if 
you can help. 

• 2023 Parade of Homes - Date TBD:  This 
committee meets monthly starting in May. 
• 2023 Jerry Arenz Memorial Trap Shoot – 
August 10:  This committee meets June 28 and 
August 29 at 6:30 am at Seven Angels, Chilton. 

_________________________ 

REGISTERATION is now OPEN 
for these WBA Events 

June 21 Member Meeting Day at Wintergreen 
Conference Center, Wisconsin Dells 
June 21 Celebration of Housing at Wintergreen 
Conference Center, Wisconsin Dells 
June 22 Golf Outing at Trapper’s Turn Golf Club, 
Wisconsin Dells  

Registration is now open! 

_________________________ 

Don’t Wait, Save Today! 

Just a reminder, your membership includes 
savings on many products and services.  In ad-
dition, MSHBA receives royalties.  This year 
MSHBA received $336.82.  Thank you for sup-
porting MSHBA by using the savings program.   
 
More about the programs…Successful busi-
nesses are all about saving money to help drive 
profits. It’s in their DNA. Whether it’s a dis-
count on a product or service or a more effi-
cient way to operate, the smart businessperson 
is always looking at ways to cut costs and max-
imize returns.  The Member Savings program 
offers you money-saving discounts that benefit 
your business, employees and family.  Savings 
in these programs and others help cover the 
cost of your membership dues and benefits 
your local association.  Visit www.nahb.org/
savings to start saving! 

http://www.midshoreshomebuilders.com/
https://wisconsinbuildersassociation.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/jpG84xMP?sourceTypeId=Website&mode=Attendee
https://wisconsinbuildersassociation.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/Mp59jE1p?sourceTypeId=Website&mode=Attendee
https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar/Details/wb-foundation-golf-outing-808124?sourceTypeId=Website
https://www.nahb.org/en/members/member-savings.aspx
http://www.nahb.org/savings
http://www.nahb.org/savings
http://www.facebook.com/midshoreshomebuilders
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Support for Hearings Held on Work-
force Housing Package  
On Thursday, May 18, the Senate Com-
mittee on Housing, Rural Issues, and For-
estry and the Assembly Committee on 
Housing and Real Estate held public hear-
ings on a package of workforce housing 
bills that we have been working on for 
the past several months. WBA President 
Mike Howe, WBA Outside Legal Counsel 
Robert Procter, and WBA Executive Di-
rector Brad Boycks testified in favor of 
the package of bills and took questions 
from committee members.  

The bills that make up the workforce 
housing package are:  

• Senate Bill 296 (SB 296), relating to 
judicial review of local governmental 
decisions related to certain land de-
velopment, local approval of resi-
dential housing development, and 
amendment of zoning ordinances 

• Senate Bill 297 (SB 297), relating to 
housing rehabilitation loans award-
ed by the Wisconsin Housing and 
Economic Development Authority 

• Senate Bill 293 (SB 293), relating to 
residential housing infrastructure 
revolving loan fund and revolving 
loan program 

• Senate Bill 294 (SB 294), relating to 
a main street housing rehabilitation 
revolving loan fund and loan pro-
gram 

• Senate Bill 295 (SB 296), relating to 
commercial-to-housing conversion 
revolving loan fund and loan pro-
gram 

For the past several months, we have 
been working with Senate Housing, Ru-
ral Issues, and Forestry Chair Quinn and 
Vice-Chair Jagler, Assembly Housing and 
Real Estate Chair Brooks, the Wisconsin 
Realtors Association, the Wisconsin 
League of Municipalities, the Wisconsin 
Towns Association, and the Wisconsin 
Counties Association on the policy items 
contained in SB 296, 297, 293, 294, and 
296.  

SB 296 will help streamline the approval 
process for residential housing and also 
assure that only a simple majority is re-
quired to rezone land and establishes 
that only those that have an owner inter-
est in the property that is subject to ap-
proval, or will sustain damages and has 
provided a statement or has testified at a 
previous public meeting, may seek re-
view of the land use proposal.  

SB 297 is a follow up to 2021 Act 221 
which created a loan program for the 
remodeling of existing workforce homes 
administered by the Wisconsin Housing 
and Economic Development Authority 
(WHEDA). SB 297 makes some changes 
to the homes that may qualify for these 
loans in addition to including work done 

for the remove of asbestos and the re-
pair or replacement of interior walls, ceil-
ings, or floors.  

SB 293, SB 294, and SB 295 all create ze-
ro interest loans to create more work-
force, single family homes, workforce 
multifamily housing, and senior housing, 
and requires municipalities to show 
changes that they have implemented to 
reduce the cost of housing in the pro-
jects being considered for a zero-interest 
loan from WHEDA. Those cost saving 
items include “voluntarily revising zoning 
ordinances, subdivision regulations, or 
other land development regulations to 
increase development density, expedite 
approvals, reduce impact, water connec-
tion, and inspection fees, or reduce park-
ing, building, or other development costs 
with respect to the development of resi-
dential housing supported by the pro-
ject.” 

WBA believes that passage of SB 293 will 
be beneficial to spur the additional devel-
opment and construction of single-family 
workforce homes. When we have sur-
veyed our membership over the past 
several years asking them what can be 
done to bring down the cost of work-
force housing, we have learned the main 
costs drivers can be traced to the cost of 
residential infrastructure and the re-
quirements passed by local units of gov-
ernment (impact fees and minimum lot 
sizes to name a few).  

SB 293 addresses both of these issues by 
requiring a local unit of government to 
work with a developer to find ways to 
make changes on the local level to volun-
tary reduce the cost of housing and pro-
vide a zero-interest loan at an amount 
that does not exceed 20 percent of the 
total cost of the project including land. 

Finally, SB 296 establishes a zero-interest 
loan program that can be used for the 
remodeling or demolition of vacant com-
mercial buildings that can then be used 
for workforce multifamily housing or 

Advocacy Digest | May 19, 2023 
Brad Boycks, Executive Director 

http://www.wisbuild.org/


 

Page 7 

Wisconsin Builders Foundation Launches New, 4-
Credit Continuing Education Course for Dwelling  

Contractor Qualifiers   
In partnership with On3 Field Learning, the Wisconsin Builders Founda-
tion has launched a newly created 4-credit online course that will satisfy the 
new continuing education requirements for Dwelling Contractor Qualifi-
ers. Due to a recent law change, anyone renewing their DCQ credential will 
be required four of the 12 required credits in subject matter that includes 
construction laws and codes and contracts, liability, and risk management. 

To register for the course, members or non-members can simply click the 
red "Register" button below. Members of record can access this course free 
of charge by entering the promo code provided on this page at checkout; 
note: WBA member login will be required to access this page. The course is 
available to non-members for $55.00. Your DCQ number will also be re-
quired at the time of registration. 

Directions: 
1. Click the Red Register Button Below 
2. Complete the required information and payment on checkout page 
(reminder to members of record to enter the promo code for free registra-
tion) 
3. You will receive a confirmation that you have been registered. At this time, 
please watch your inbox - and spam folder - for an email from On3. Note: it 
may take up to 48 hours if registering on the weekend.  
4. Follow the instructions in the email and complete the online learning (from 
smart phone, tablet, web browser, etc.) with 30 days 
5. After you have passed the course with a 70%, WBF will 
receive confirmation of your exam from On3 and will sub-
mit your credits to DSPS!  

REGISTER 

Advocacy Digest continued... 

senior housing.   

According to our National Association of 
Home Builders, excessive and outdated reg-
ulations add over $93,000 to the final price 
of a new home, increasing the total by near-
ly 24 percent. 

Additionally, in a 2019 report titled Falling 
Behind: Addressing Wisconsin’s Workforce 
Housing Shortage, Wisconsin has created 75 
percent fewer lots and 55 percent fewer 
new homes than pre-recession averages, in 
just the last 11 years. This scarcity has been 
compounded by a series of other factors, 
such as lot and other local government re-
strictions, volatile interest rates, and inflated 
costs of materials. These bills will go a long 
way in assisting the many challenges faced 
in the creation of workforce housing. 

WBA will now be working with bill authors 

to determine if any of the bills need slight 

changes prior to them being voted out of 

each housing committee and then being 

made available for a vote before the full 

State Assembly and State Senate in June.  

http://www.nahb.org/savings
http://www.nahb.org/savings
http://www.nahb.org/savings
https://wisbuild.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b652b5dc1419566a54a97e7a&id=6df1042053&e=028cf87973
https://wisbuild.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b652b5dc1419566a54a97e7a&id=817c544ed9&e=028cf87973
https://wisbuild.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b652b5dc1419566a54a97e7a&id=b6918caaab&e=028cf87973
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MSHBA IS               

CELEBRATING           

25 Years!   

Congratulations to these 

members celebrating another 

anniversary with MSHBA! 


